#### ANNIE E. WARDROP Passes in Saugeen Memorial Hospital

Annie Elizabeth Wardrop, the former Annie Schwass, widow of the late Malcolm Wardrop passed away in the Saugeen Memorial Hospital, Southampton on January 29th, 1972.

She was born on the 2nd Con. of Saugeen Township in 1890, t the daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Schwass.

In March 1926, she married Malcolm Wardrop and they farmed on the 4th Concession of Saugeen Township for 19 years, before retiring to Port Elgin, 23

A lifelong member of the former Evangelical United Brethren, Church, she recently attended the Port Elgin Baptist Church.

Left to mourn her passing are one daughter, Kathleen, Mrs. Lloyd Thede of Port Elgin and three grandchildren; three brothers, Henry of Walkerton, Ezra of Shakespeare and Arthur of Saugeen Township; a sister, Sarah, Mrs. William Osborne of Port Elgin. She was predeceased by one brother, Daniel, of Pais-

Memorial service was conducted by Rev. A. C. Hill of the Port Elgin Baptist Church on Monday, January 31st, 1972 from the Davey Funeral Chapel. Interment was in Sanctuary Park, Port Elgin.

### LIFETIME RESIDENT, MRS. WILLIAM THOMAS Passes in her 64th year

gave to no 6 school Mrs. William Thomas, the former Pansy Gibbons, passed away in Saugeen Memorial Hospital, Southampton, on May 13th, 1972.

A daughter of George and the late Fannie Gibbons, she was a lifetime resident of Port Elgin. She had been ill for the last eight months.

Surviving are her husband; two sons, Victor and Douglas of Port Elgin; two daughters, Gayle, Mrs. Ray Morrell of Walkerton and Nancy Lee at home; a brother, Harry of Wiarton and a sister, Dorothy, Mrs. Frank Low, Sauble Beach. Six grandchildren also survive. Mrs. Thomas attended the United Church and also was a member of the Royal Canadian Ladies' Auxiliary. She was married in Port Elgin in 1931.

Mrs. Thomas had a long association with the business life of

Port Elgin, and will long be remembered for her kindness and personal attention extended to all who needed her help in any

Funeral Services were conducted from the Davey Funeral Chapel on Tuesday, May 16th, 1972 by the Rev. Ross Cumming. Pallbearers were Jack Bell, Ron Andrews, Arthur Dadswell, Dave Chappell and Rod Avis.

Interment was in Sanctuary Park

### CHON CONON CONON CONON CONON CONON CONON

こうで ふうこう くんこうと くんこうと くんこうと くんこうと くんこうと くんこうと

### ANDREW B. MUIR

A well known and highly respected former resident of this area. Andrew B. Muir, passed away at Brucelea Haven, Walkerton on Saturday, February 23rd, 1974 aged 91 years.

He was born on Lot 3, Conc. 12 in Bruce Township on August 25th, 1882, the youngest child of the late William Muir and Sarah Smyth Muir.

He assisted his parents farming until they retired late in 1907, when he went to British Columbis, and later to Montana.

In December 1915, he returned to Port Elgin to take care of his aged parents for the remainder of their lives.

In 1924 he was married to Mrs. Belle McIvor Morrow, and in March 1925 he purchased his brother Jas. B.Muir's farm on Concession 4, Saugeen Township, where they lived until retiring to Port Elgin in 1947.

He was interested in community affairs, having been a School Trustee for 15 years, and a member of Saugeen Council for 5 vears. He was a member of the Saugeen Memorial Hospital Board for 15 years, and the Port Elgin Co-Operative Board of

Directors for 25 years. Mr. Muir was also a charter member of the Bruce Central Credit Union and was Assessor of Saugeen Township for 14 years and Tax Collector for 10 years.

He was a member of the Port Elgin United Church, and had served as a member of Session for some years.

His wife predeceased him in August 1966 and he continued to reside in Port Elgin until October 1969 when he went to Brucelea Haven in Walkerton.

Mr. Muir was predeceased by three brothers and four sisters.

He is survived by one daughter, Isabel, Mrs. Peter Merklinger of Kitchener and one stepson Ivor Morrow of Port Elgin. Also surviving are three step grandsons and one step great granddaugh-

Funeral services were conducted from the W. Kent Milroy Funeral Chapel, Port Elgin, on Tuesday, February 26th by Rev. Ross Cumming.

Pallbearers were Messrs. Jim Mc-Gillivray, Kent Lamont, Willis Spencer, Allan McKenzie, Austin Cluley and William Kell.

Interment took place in Sanctuary Park, Port Elgin.

# A native of Saugeen Township.

MARGARET G. CLARK

resident for the past-nine years at the A.R.Goudie Eventide Home, Kitchener, Miss Margaret G. Clark passed away at the Kitchener-Waterloo Hospital on Friday, May 28th, 1976. She was 89.

Miss Clark was a daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. Jas. Clark, Con. 4. Saugeen. She attended S.S.#5, and upon graduation from High School in Port Elgin attended Model School in Meaford, teaching for 3 years in South Grey. Following graduation from Normal School in Stratford she taught for 2 years in S.S.#5, Saugeen. She then went to Toronto and was a staff member of the Chas. G. Fraser Public School for 35 years. During this time she was also very active in the membership of Knox Presbyterian Church and upon moving to Port Elgin to live, received a citation from Knox Church in appreciation of her valued contribution to the work of the congregation.

While resident in Port Elgin, Miss Clark took a keen interest in community affairs and ably fulfilled the many requests she received for her services. Among other things, she will be remembered for her gift to the town of decorative Centennial lights across the main street.

Funeral service was conducted at the Ratz-Bechtel Funeral Home. Kitchener on Monday, May 31st, followed by committal in Sanctuary Park Chapel, Port Elgin, conducted by Rev. R.D.MacDonald, Tolmie Memorial Presbyterian Church where Miss Clark was a member. The large attendance attested to the esteem in which she was held. She was the last surviving member of her immediate family, being predeceased by two sisters and four brothers. Surviving are several cousins in Grey County and neices and nephews, resident in the U.S.A.

# OBITUARY

### MRS. DUNCAN CAMPBELL

A resident of Port Elgin for the past twenty-four years, Mrs. Duncan Campbell passed away in Saugeen Memorial Hospital, Southampton on July 26th, 1976 following an illness of several months. She was in her 82nd year.

Born in Sydenham Township, Mrs. Campbell was the former Nellie Reoch, and came with her parents the late Mr. and Mrs. Jas. Reoch to reside in Saugeen Township at an early age.

In 1918 she was married to Duncan E. Campbell and they farmed in Saugeen Twp. until retiring to Port Elgin in 1952.

Mrs. Campbell was a member of Port Elgin United Church, the U. C. W., and the Port Elgin Women's Institute.

Surviving are three daughters, Maithel, Mrs. Delbert Wilson, Ripley; Gladys, Mrs. Robert Wenger, Listowel and Anne, Mrs. Harry Schildroth, Port Elgin, twenty-three grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Also surviving are three brothers, Robert of Michigan, Jack of Shaunavon. Sask., Arthur of Saugeen Township and a sister, Effie, Mrs. George Sutherland of Ripley. She was predeceased by her husband, a son, Kenneth, a brother, James

and a sister, Jean, Mrs. Norman Mahaffy.

Funeral service was held from the W. Kent Milroy Funeral Home, Port Elgin, conducted by Rev. Peter Walford-Davis, on July 28th. Pallbearers were Allan Reoch, Listowel, Bill Reoch, Alex Heard, Richard Fenton and Russell Smith, all of Port Elgin and Wally Pollock of Ripley.

Interment was in Sanctuary Park, Port Elgin.

### MORROW

Mr. Ivor William Morrow passed away in his 63rd year, on February 27 th, 1979.

Mr. Morrow was born in Arran Township. He became a member of our community in 1970, when he first moved to Port Elgin and opened his store, Morrow's, on the main street. Mr. Morrow was also a member of the Port Elgin United Church.

He was predeceased by his William Morrow mother, Belle McIvor.

Mr. Morrow is survived by his beloved wife, Audrey Kirby, three sons, William of Georgetown Robert of Aurora, Ronald of Toronto and three grandchildren.

Public funeral services were held at the W. Kent Milroy Funeral Home with Rev. Peter Walford-Davis officiating. Temporary interment took place at the Sanctuary Park Cemetery

## Annetta Ruthven Jamieson

1976

Annetta Jamieson, 71, of Port Elgin died in the County of Bruce Hospital, Walkerton on Wednesday April 28th, after a lengthy illness.

Mrs. Jamieson was born in Elderslie township, and married George Moffatt Jamieson on December 18, 1930, in Regina Saskatchewan. She attended the Port Elgin United Church and was a member of the South Saugeen Womens Institute and the United Church Women.

She is predeceased by her Hugh parents Mr. and Mrs. McIntyre and her husband George Moffatt Jamieson.

Surviving is one son Gordon, RR#1 Port Elgin, two daughters

Margaret, Mrs. Keith Moffatt of bluevale and Lois, Mrs. Russell Teeple of RR#1 Paisley, and two sisters Hazel, Mrs. Glenn Shaver of Los Angeles, California and Minna Belle, Mrs. Gilbert Kerley of Swift Current, Saskatchewan.

The funeral service took place on Friday April 30th, 2 p.m. at the W. Kent Melroy Funeral Home, Port Elgin. Rev. Peter Walfort-Davis conducted the service with burial in Sanctuary Park Cemetery, Port Elgin.

Pallbearers were Russell Eby, Bob Wilson, Alex Lamont, Ted Ransome, Harry Schildroth and Harold Sutherland. The flowerbearers were Jim Clazie, Will Williams, Arley Virtue and Bill Reach.



### HENRY

Minnie (Baker) Henry, beloved wife of the late Clifford Henry of Durham and daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. John Baker of the Fourth of Saugeen, passed away in the Owen Sound General and Marine Hospital on Thursday, March 8th, 1979 in her seventy-second year.

She was predeceased by her only brother Verne Baker. Surviving are two daughters Mrs. Joyce Goldsmith of Durham and Mrs. June Gilson of Georgetown, and five granddaughters.

The funeral took place March 11th from the McCulloch Funeral Chapel in Durham.